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BRISBANE PLANNING COMMISSION

Minutes of February 28, 2008

Regular Meeting

CALL TO ORDER


Chairman Hunter called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.

ROLL CALL


Present:
Commissioners Hawawini, Munir and Maturo, and Chairman Hunter

Absent:
Commissioner Lentz

Staff Present:
Senior Planner Tune, Associate Planner Johnson
ADOPTION OF AGENDA

Commissioner Hawawini moved to adopt the agenda as proposed.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Maturo and approved, 4 - 0.

CONSENT CALENDAR


1.
Approval of Draft Minutes of January 10, 2008 Regular Meeting


Commissioner Maturo moved to approve the January 10 minutes.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Munir and approved, 4 – 0.


2.
Approval of Draft Minutes of January 24, 2008 Regular Meeting


Commissioner Maturo moved to approve the January 24 minutes.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Hawawini and approved, 3 – 0 (Commissioner Munir abstained).


3.
Approval of Draft Minutes of January 31, 2008 Special Meeting


Commissioner Hawawini asked that the last paragraph on page 3 be revised to reflect that people tolerate a certain amount of noise in order to conveniently live close to freeways and the airport.  Commission Munir requested that the reference to Caltrans in the third to last paragraph on that same page be changed to the Southern California Regional Rail Authority.


Commissioner Munir moved to approve the January 31 minutes as amended.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Hawawini and approved, 3 – 0 (Commissioner Maturo abstained).
ORAL COMMUNICATIONS

None.  

WRITTEN COMMUNICATIONS


Chairman Hunter noted miscellaneous correspondence that had been received.
ITEMS INITIATED BY STAFF


Senior Planner Tune congratulated Commissioners Hawawini and Maturo and Chairman Hunter on their reappointment to the Planning Commission.  He explained that the election of officers should now be scheduled, but Commissioner Lentz is not expected to be attending the meetings in March.  He asked if the Commission would want to postpone the election until the first meeting in April.


It was the consensus of the Commission that staff should contact Commissioner Lentz to determine his preference and proceed accordingly.


In response to Senior Planner Tune’s request, the Commissioners confirmed that a quorum would be available to hear an item at the next meeting for which Chairman Hunter would have to recuse himself, because he owns property within 500 feet.

ITEMS INITIATED BY THE COMMISSION


Commissioner Munir congratulated the other Commission members present on their reappointments to the Commission.


Commissioners Maturo and Hawawini and Chairman Hunter expressed their thanks for being reappointed by the City Council.  It was noted that the City Clerk should be contacted for details about the swearing in ceremony.

ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, Commissioner Munir made a motion, seconded by Commissioner Maturo, to adjourn to the Regular Meeting of March 13, 2008.  The motion was unanimously approved.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

________________________________
______________________________

William Prince, Director


James Hunter, Chairman

Community Development Department
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